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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

BANKSIA BULLETIN  -  Thursday 24 June 2021 

Mt Martha Primary School strives to empower students to be active learners who make a positive  

impact in a changing world. 

Our Mission is to ensure high quality and engaging learning program that builds 

 on the capability of every student. 

End of Term - Term Two finishes tomorrow with a dismissal time of 2.30pm. Please note the 
early pick up time. Term 3 commences on Monday 12th July.    

Congratulations to all our students for their flexibility in moving to remote learning and 
then returning to onsite learning. Thank you so much to families and staff for all your       
assistance and support this term as we have all had to respond once again to some          
significant challenges - education being just one!  

Thank you also once again parents also for your assistance to limit transference of COVID-19 
at school.  We have some revised requirements around mask wearing and now the need for 
visitors to sign in using the QR code at entrances if entering buildings or use the Compass 
Kiosk in the Office. Recent localised outbreaks in other suburbs and states and subsequent 
containment measures including lockdowns and school closures remind us of how            
important these strategies are. Importantly we also have some eased restrictions at school 
with incursions, excursions, camps and interschool sport allowed albeit with some            
restrictions. They are listed in the “Updated COVID-19 Information” section of the         
newsletter.  

 

End of Term Assembly - We will be having a whole school “End of Term” assembly on     
Friday 25th June commencing at 9.10am. We still have visitor density limits of 1 person: 4 
square metres that apply to events in schools where visitors are in attendance. This results 
in us quickly exceeding our gym’s capacity. Therefore, once again this assembly will be    
onsite for students and staff only.  We will organise for this event to be livestreamed to our 
school community.  More information has been sent via Compass this morning on how to 
access the livestream. 

Mount Martha Village - The school has received a request from some of the traders in 
Mount Martha Village that students not go to the village directly after being dismissed for 
the end of term tomorrow.  Social distancing concerns have been raised with the effect on 
other shoppers who may find it difficult to socially distance on the footpaths, the entrances 
to shops and inside the shops themselves.  Thanks for your help. 

Semester One Reports and Pupil Free Day Change of Date - A reminder that Semester One 
Student Reports will now be distributed via Compass on Monday 26th July.  The Student Led 
Conference will now be on Tuesday 27th July.  Tuesday 27th July is now the Pupil Free Day.   

A program will be provided by Out of School Hours Care on Tuesday 27th July as usual for a 
Pupil Free Day.  More information on booking is included in this newsletter. 

Emergency Contact- in the event of an emergency concerning the school during the school 
vacation or out of school hours please contact the Department of Education Emergency and 
Security Management on 1800 126 126.  They will in turn contact the appropriate staff.  
Thank you. 

I would like to wish everyone in our school community a safe, restful and happy holiday. I 
am really looking forward to terrific Term Three! 

 

Kind regards, Martin Page. 

The Mount Martha Primary School community acknowledges & pays respect to the 

Boon Wurrung/Bunurong people of the Kulin nation, the traditional custodians of 

these lands & waters. 



 

 

 

A reminder to all parents of updated COVID-19 measures: 

 

• Face masks must be carried and worn by individuals 12 years old or older when indoors.  Masks remain      
recommended for outdoors where physical distancing of 1.5 metres cannot be maintained. Primary school 
students do not have to wear a mask but may choose to do so. For communication purposes, teachers and 
education support staff are not required to wear masks while teaching. Parents and visitors to school 
grounds must also observe face mask requirements. 

• Parents are allowed to visit on site however social distancing (1.5 metre distance) between adults remains a 

key control measure and must continue to be practiced including when dropping off or picking up students.  

Visits should be for essential business. Please also avoid congregating at school gates to avoid congestion at 

entry and exit points.  

• If you are required to enter buildings on school grounds, for whatever purpose, parents and visitors are now 
required to use the provided QR code check-in at building entrances.  The Compass kiosk is also available in 
the Office foyer. 

• Unwell students should not be sent to school or remain at school if symptoms (even mild symptoms) appear 

during the day or they become unwell. Parents will be contacted to collect unwell students who will be      

supervised while isolated from other students.  Parents should follow the latest DHHS and medical           

practitioner advice as to testing and quarantining. 

• The school will continue to practise strict hygiene protocols and enhanced school cleaning procedures are 

also in place. 

• Drinking fountains are available but students may choose to bring their own named water bottle.  

• Density limits do not apply in classrooms and other spaces students use.  A density limit of 1 person to 4 

square metres does apply to any spaces and activities being attended by staff, parents/carers and other      

visitors and then applies to all persons in the space including students, staff and visitors. This includes       

assemblies and other gatherings. 

• Students and staff can attend assemblies in person.  Other visitors access remotely. 

• School playgrounds are open for use during and out of school hours. 

• Excursions, incursions and interschool activities are now permitted with compliance with record keeping     

obligations and appropriate density limits. 

• Indoor and outdoor interschool sport can proceed throughout Victoria, and outdoor and indoor contact and 
non-contact physical activity is permitted. 

• School Camps can take place provided that if multiple schools are onsite the school groups remain separated 

and do not share common facilities at the same time. 

• In the event of another outbreak, each family should regularly check the list of public exposure sites in      

Victoria (where a person with COVID-19 has attended), and if anyone in the family has attended a site at the 

times listed, follow the instructions given.  

 

For more information about schools and coronavirus (COVID-19) please access the Department’s website, which 

will continue to be updated: 

 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/department/Pages/coronavirus.aspx 
 
 

UDPATED COVID-19 INFORMATION 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/department/Pages/coronavirus.aspx


 

 SCHOOL NOTICES 

 
 

 

JUNE 

 
Friday 25th  
Final Assembly in Gym 9.05am students & staff 
only due to COVID restrictions  
 
 
Last day of Term 2. Early dismissal 
2.30pm. 
 

JULY 

Monday 12th  
Term 3 commences today 
 
Thursday 15th  

Winter Lightning Premierships - 9.00am - 2.30pm  
AFL   Ferrero Reserve Mt Martha 
Soccer  Dallas Brooks Park Mornington 
Volleyball  Osborne Primary School Mt Martha 
Rounders  Benton Junior College Mornington 
Netball  Mornington Netball Courts Mton 
 
Friday 16th   

Year 6 Dromana Secondary College Visit 
8.45am - 12.00pm 
Dromana 
 
Year 4 Footprints Day 
9.00am - 3.00pm 
Balcombe Estuary 
 

Wednesday 21st   

SEC Hot Chocolate Day  
reminder orders close 19th July  

COMPASS IS NOW OPEN TO TAKE ORDERS! 
Please visit Course Confirmation & Payments to 
place your order. 
 

 

 

Tuesday 27th  

Pupil Free Day - Student Led Conferences 

Dates to Remember 

Coming Events 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Parents are reminded to log into the Compass 
Parent Portal to consent and/or pay by the 
due date.  

 

Please let the office know if your child will be 
away and/or will not be attending the event.  
Thank you. 

TERM DATES: 2021 

Term 2 19th April to 25th June  
 
Term 3 12th July to 17th September  
 
Term 4 4th October to 17th December  

 

TERM DATES: 2022 
 

Term 1 28th January to 8th April 
  Students commence 1st February 2022 
  (Yrs1-6)  
  (Prep Interviews 1-3 February  
  to be confirmed) 
 

Term 2 26th April to 24th June  
Term 3 11th July to 16th September  
Term 4 3rd October to 20th December  

COMPASS EVENT PAYMENT/CONSENT 
                          CALENDAR 

EVENTS 

2021  

COST CLOSING 

DATE 

WLP 

Winter Lightning Prem 

$8.00 12/7/2021 

Year 6 Dromana SC visit Nil 13/7/2021 

Year 4 Footprints Day $8 13/7/2021 

Year 5 & 6 Film Festival $35 14/7/2021 

Division Tee Ball, Regional 

Cross Country, Division 

AFL 

Nil 14/7/2021 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SEC NEWS - CHANGE OF DATE  

COMPASS IS NOW OPEN 

TO ACCEPT ORDERS! 

Please go to  

Course Confirmation & 

Payments to place your 

order 



 

 

 
The Mornington Peninsula Shire: Library Service needs your assistance! 
 

The Mornington Peninsula Shire: Library Service needs your valued input to ensure they get a balanced perspective 
on the future planning of library services for all members of the community. They would really appreciate it if you 
could help. 
 
They’re reviewing the library delivery services, and they’d like to get your thoughts about the ‘click and     
deliver’ and mobile library services to find out which suits your needs better. They’re looking to hear from 
parents, guardians and children as well as any community member who would like to have a say.  
 
How to Have your Say  

 
Visit: mornpen.vic.gov.au/libraryconsultation before the 11th July to have your say.  

 
Hard copy surveys are available from all Mornington Peninsula Library branches or can be posted upon request, by 
phoning Shire Customer Service on 1300 850 600.  
 
Next steps  
 
Your feedback will assist Council to decide which service suits our communities needs better. No decision has been 
made at this point. They’d really like to find out if you have a preference or your own ideas to make our library        
service more accessible, economical and sustainable for the future.  
 
Thank you for your time. 

  
 

 

 

Allergy and Anaphylaxis  
 
We are asking your help to support the children in our school who are at risk of anaphylaxis. 
 
Anaphylaxis is a severe allergic reaction that is potentially life threatening. Food allergies are the most common 
cause of anaphylaxis.  There is no cure for food allergy, therefore avoidance of known food allergens is crucial.   
 
Peanuts and tree nuts are the foods most likely to cause anaphylaxis (probably because the oily nature of nuts 
makes transference to other surfaces easier).  However, in our school community we also have risk of anaphylaxis 
from raw egg, wheat, cow’s milk, kiwi fruit, honey, sesame seeds, and crustaceans. Obviously it is not as easy to 
eliminate these items as they are in everything, so therefore hand washing after eating is critical. We also have     
issues with penicillin, lavender and dust mites. 
 
The school is supporting children at risk of anaphylaxis by:  
  

•  training staff, 

•  encouraging children to wash their hands after eating, 

•  educating children about food allergies, and 

•  following our no food sharing policy. 
 
We ask you to support children at risk of anaphylaxis by: 
 

•  not sending food with nuts or nut products to school. 

•  teaching your child not to share food with friends, 

•  encouraging your child to wash their hands after eating, and 

•  asking your child to get help immediately if their allergic schoolmate gets sick. 
 
With your help we can provide a safe environment that meets the needs of all our children. 
 
Regards, 
 
Lorraine Stuart 
First Aid Officer 

MORNINGTON PENINSULA LIBRARY NEWS  

FIRST AID NEWS  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fshape.mornpen.vic.gov.au%2Flibrary-book-delivery-services&data=04%7C01%7CLea.Henderson%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cc868a536baa14339034908d93531323e%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637


 

 

 

WINTER LIGHTNING PREMIERSHIP 

Unfortunately due to the restriction on competition sports we had to postpone the Winter Lightning Premiership. 

The local schools and Shire Council have agreed on a new date to hold these sports for our year 5/6 teams. The new 

date is Thursday 15th July which is the first week back. If any of our teams on this day become the District              

Champions, the next level of competition is the following week. These sports need parent support with transport so 

please be aware via Compass after the event.  

      Netball – Tuesday 20th July          Boys AFL – Thursday 22ndJuly  Soccer – Friday 23rd July 

Fingers crossed we can have Mt Martha Primary compete in this competition and they show true school pride and 

great sportsmanship. 

 

MISSING UNIFORMS 

Can everyone who has represented our school and still possibly has a sports top or singlet hiding in the washing     

basket or under the bed -  can you please return them to me or the office ASAP.  

 

JOGGING CLUB 

Jogging Club is running smoothly. The sports leaders are will be down on the basketball courts on Tues/Wed/Thur to 

run Jogging Club starting at 9:40. It is so good to see so many students and little brothers/sisters joining in this early 

morning exercise. 

 

Certificates for milestones in Jogging Club will be presented at year level assemblies.  

 

**If the weather is drizzling/raining then it won’t go ahead. The cards will get wet and we don’t want you 

to start the day with wet socks and catching a cold** 

 

 

REBEL COMMUNITY KICKBACKS PROGRAM 

Our school has been selected to participate in the Rebel Community Kickbacks Program. Under this program, the 

school can earn 5% of your purchases at Rebel Sport as in-store credit to spend on our school sports programs. 

All you need to do is join Team Rebel, select our school from the list of participating groups and swipe your loyalty 

card every time you make a purchase at Rebel Sports. You'll receive access to great member prices and other       

benefits and the school will receive a 5% credit from everything you spend. 

Thanks for your support. 

 

Cameron Sweatman 

PE Teacher 

SPORT NEWS  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.amartsports.com.au%2Fteam-amart%2F&data=04%7C01%7CRegina.Mcmartin%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cac4ef3114f424566e00208d93695fe3c%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637600840439276627%7C


 

 

 

       

      

                                                 

 

  

       

COST: $50.00 PER CHILD(LESS CCS%)         

CONTACT: GILLIAN ON 0407 438858 FOR BOOKINGS  

HOURS: 7.00AM TO 6.00PM           

CHILDREN ARE TO BRING THEIR OWN MORNING TEA AND LUNCH    

BREAKFAST AND AFTERNOON TEA ARE SUPPLIED  

BOOKINGS CLOSE ON TUESDAY 20th JULY!!!! 

PUPIL FREE DAY OSHCP 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RECYCLING  NEWS  



 

 
2022 PREP ENROLMENT NEWS 



 

 
COMMUNITY NEWS 



 

 
COMMUNITY NEWS  



 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS  



 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL HOLIDAY NEWS 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attention all families, mid-year school holidays just got better, because Monash University Performing Arts Centres 
is back with Family Fiesta! 
 
An annual festival of literature, music and theatre from June 30 to July 3 for all kids aged 0-12 years and their        
families. 
 
Get involved in workshops, activities and concerts featuring some of Australia’s leading children’s authors, theatre 
companies, musicians and so much more. Plus free events, free babyccinos, a kids menu, plenty of parking and so 
much more. 
 
Check out the full program and book now: http://monash.edu/family-fiesta 
 

SCHOOL HOLIDAY NEWS 

http://monash.edu/family-fiesta


DR PETER SCOTT ORTHODONTIST 

  Children & Adult Specialist Orthodontist                                       

Creating Beautiful Smiles  

13 Beach St, Frankston 3199                                                                           

PH: 9783 4511 

http://www.drpeterscottorthodontist.com.au/  

SOUTH BEACH PROJECT 

Open daily from 8am for 
       breakfast & lunch. 
Music from 1.30pm on Sunday. 

Space available for private event                          

 5974 4443 

                  Website: www.southbeachproject.com.au 

ADVERTISING 

 

SCENIC LANDSCAPES & CONSTRUCTION 

Retaining walls      Paving       Driveways                       

Natural & artificial lawns                              

Irrigation systems                                          

 

 

Andrew Norris                                              

0410 542 117                                               

anorris@live.com.au 

http://www.drpeterscottorthodontist.com.au/
http://www.southbeachproject.com.au

